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May 5, 2025 
 
ViaSport 
RE: Hosting BC Grant 
 
Dear Selection Committee: 
 
On behalf of Council and the citizens of Nanaimo, it is with great pleasure that I support the request 
from the Nanaimo 2025 55+ BC Games grant application to the Hosting BC Grant administered 
through ViaSport. 
 
We regard Nanaimo as one of the most beautiful harbourfronts on the West Coast of Canada and 
proudly acknowledge we are located on the traditional territory of the Snuneymuxw First Nation. 
Nanaimo has a proud and well-earned reputation of successfully hosting a variety of sporting and 
cultural events. In the past few years, this community rallied to make the 2014 BC Summer 
Games, Hometown Hockey (2017), Marine Festival with World Championship Bathtub races 
(2019), and various single-sport competitions a success.  
 
In recent years, the City of Nanaimo has invested significantly in the Stadium District, which 
includes Rotary Bowl, the Nanaimo Aquatic Centre, and Nanaimo Ice Centre, where many events, 
including the opening ceremonies, will be held. These community spaces are an excellent example 
of facilities used by residents, visitors and spectators alike. Sport tourism drives economic 
opportunity, particularly in shoulder months in Nanaimo, while also supporting residents to be 
active for life. These initiatives are identified in the Nanaimo Re-Imagined Plan, aligning also with 
the goals of the Hosting BC Grant.  
 
The dedicated Board of Directors and volunteers have made significant progress in the preparations 
for this event, and are generating a lot of excitement about hosting the 55+ Games in our 
community. Nanaimo is ready to welcome more than 2500 participants, in 24 sports at 20 venues 
over four days. Nearly 1100 participants have already registered for this event, well ahead of pace 
from previous events. This speaks to Nanaimo being a desirable destination to blend competition 
and leisure. We look forward to maximizing the Games opportunity and giving participants a reason 
to plan their return visit.  
 
The information in the grant application will confirm for you that the City of Nanaimo is ready 
 to welcome athletes from across the province and will host a first-class 55+ Games this fall. 
 
Please accept this letter of support from the City of Nanaimo as part of your deliberations. Many 
thanks for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Leonard Krog 
Mayor of Nanaimo 




